

February 1, 2022

To: Honorable Members of the City Council

## **RECOMMENDATION:**

Recommendation to receive and file a report from Mayor Garcia's travel to Washington DC for the 90<sup>th</sup> Winter Meeting of the United States Conference of Mayors.

## **DISCUSSION**

Mayor Robert Garcia represented the City of Long Beach when he traveled to Washington DC. From January 18-20, 2022, the Mayor met with mayors from across the country, spoke as a panelist at the USCM session on "Delivering Innovative Infrastructure in America's Cities," and attended an event at the White House at the invitation of First Lady Dr. Jill Biden.

## **FISCAL IMPACT**

There is no fiscal impact.

## **SUGGESTED ACTION**

Approve recommendation

Respectfully Submitted,

Mayor Robert Garcia, City of Long Beach

Dated: January 24, 2022